
From: Nicole Zwiers | COCOO Registrar <registrar@cocoo.on.ca> 
Date: Wed, Nov 2, 2022 at 1:09 PM 
Subject: Member Consultation - Registration Examination By-Law Fees Increase 
 
 

Dear Member, 
 
On behalf of the College Council, please find attached proposed amendments to the College’s 
Registration Examination Fees By-Law that were unanimously approved, in principle, by Council at their 
meeting on October 28, 2022.  Relevant sections of the current Registration Examination Fees by-law 
and the proposed amendments can be viewed on the College's website by following this link 
- (https://cocoo.on.ca/members/current-consultations/). 
 
The purpose of the proposed amendments to the bylaw is to work towards achieving cost neutrality in 
respect of the Registration Examinations, meaning that the College collects the full cost of the exams 
from applicants.  It has been, and continues to be, the case that the cost of the Registration Examinations 
is subsidized by the general membership and is considerably below the cost of other, comparable, RHPA 
College Registration Examinations.  

Please forward your comments regarding the proposed amendments to the College’s Registration 
Examination Fees By-law no later than January 4, 2023 by email to info@cocoo.on.ca.  Council will then 
review the proposed amendment, taking all comments into consideration, at its meeting scheduled for 
January 27, 2023. 

I thank you in advance for your time and consideration of this important by-law amendment. 

Nicole Zwiers, Registrar/CEO 

 

 
 

      

Nicole Zwiers 
Registrar 
College of Chiropodists of Ontario 
180 Dundas St. West, Suite 1901                 
Toronto, ON   M5G 1Z8 
Phone:  416-542-1333  
registrar@cocoo.on.ca    
www.cocoo.on.ca 
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